
                       Lightning News from 16th – June 24th – the last day of 
school for students. 
 

~ This is the last Lightning Newsletter for this school year. Thank you. 

 

                           The following are the results from the Middle 

Level Track and Field meet: 

We are very proud of all of our athletes and the following 

Barnhill students finished first in their events. 

~ Grade 6 Boys – 

Tyler Desjardins – 100 m 

Tyler Desjardins – 200 m 

Ethan Ferris – Long Jump 

Tyler Desjardins, Jonah Sisco, Cole Weeks and Jaeden Marr – Boys 4x100m relay 

~ Grade 7 Girls – 

Demi Johnston – 200 m 

Demi Johnston – Long Jump 

Eva Smith – High Jump 

~ Grade 7 Boys – 

Drew Elliott – 100m 

Drew Elliott -200m 

Caulin O’Donnell – shot put 

 



~ Grade 8 Girls- 

Mya Yates – 800m 

~ Grade 8 Boys – 

Owen Lohnes -400 m 

Mark Green – shot put 

 The Barnhill Team finished in 2nd place overall. 

Thank you again to Mr. Edgcombe, Mrs. Pattison and all the parent volunteer’s. 

We are also very proud of our Girls Softball team – they were Provincial Runner’s Up and had a 

great day last Saturday in Moncton. Thank you to Coach Susie Dignam, Miss Marr, and Madame 

Taylor. Also, thank you to Mrs. Dumont for donating her time and being the teacher 

representative in Moncton and also to base coaches Mr. Sutton and Mr. Munro for all of their 

help. 

~ The students are to continue to pack a healthy lunches as our hot lunch program is 

completed for the school year. Please remember when packing lunches, we do follow 

our nutrition policy and we are nut free. 

~ Yesterday morning it was very exciting to be here at the school for 7:00 a.m. to see the 

two buses loaded with very enthusiastic grade 8 students with their chaperones. The 

support and goodbyes from the parents/guardians was a great send off for our students 

while they enjoy their time in Quebec. 

~ New River Beach day for grade 8 students is on Monday, June 20th.  If you are 

contributing food for the New River beach lunch, please remember we are nut free. 

Thank you.    

~ Our grade 6 students in French Immersion will be going to the Bowlarama on June 17th 

and then they will be going to the Pumpkin Patch on June 21st. 

~ The grade 7 and 6Prime Funday is on Monday, June 20th. All of the students will have a 

schedule for the day. 

The day will start with students going to the gym at 8:30 a.m. There will be a Newcomb 

Tournament from 8:45 a.m. -10:00 a.m. 

We will have a canteen that students can purchase snacks. 

There will be a Movie for the student’s entertainment. 

The students will also be outside for an extended time – for extra fun and activity. 



The following teachers will be supervising our large group of students so they can all 

participate in this fun day; thank you to 

~ Mr. Stuart, Mr. Edgcombe, Mr. Turner, Mme. Cullinan, Mme. Johnston, Mme 

McLaughlin, Mrs. Melanson, Mrs. Sloat and Mrs. Pattison. Mrs. Pattison also organized 

the day with the team, so thanks again. 

~ On Tuesday, June 21st there will be a bake sale to support the GSA. The baked goods 

were made by Madame Vaughan’s exploratory class. 

~ On Wednesday, June 22nd we will be doing a complete clean out of lockers. We would 

like see all students take their belongings home for the summer, please remind your son 

or daughter. They may need some extra bags to carry their items home. Any items left 

behind will be donated to good will. 

~ Our final “Celebrate” Assembly will be June 23rd. During this assembly which starts at 

9:30 a.m. students from grades 6-8 will be recognized for their achievements. Parents of 

those students receiving awards will be notified prior to the 23rd.  In the afternoon, we 

will be having a Talent Show – everyone is welcome. 

~ Our last dance of the school year is Thursday, June 23rd from 6:30 p.m. -8:30 p.m. the 

cost is $5.00 at the door. This dance like all of our dances is only for Barnhill Students. 

The students are sure to have a great time.  

~ June 24th is the last of classes, a half day for students, report cards will be issued at 

11:30 a.m. 

~ I want to take the opportunity to reflect, take stock and celebrate our successes here 

at Barnhill. I would also like to extend my sincerest appreciation to you the staff, the 

students and the community of Barnhill, I have received the position of Principal here at 

Barnhill and I am very proud. Thank you. 

~ Have a wonderful, safe, relaxing and of course enjoyable summer. 

~ We wish our grade 8 students the best as they head off to their High School in the fall. 

~ We look forward to having our Barnhill students back in the fall and having new faces 

here in the 2016 -2017 school year. 

Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions or require any further 

information. 

 

Jill Ferguson, 658-5971 or email at jill.ferguson@nbed.nb.ca 

 



 

 

 

 

 


